
Warner Robins High school, School Council 

 Minutes 9.24.20 

 

 
The Warner Robins High School, School Council met in regular session on Thursday 9.24.20 @ 2:30 via 

zoom. 

 

School Council Members Present:  

Mr. Chris McCook 

Heather Klemm 

Shannon Moore 

Kimberly Gibson 

Teresa Sears 

Andrew Layton 

James Luppino 

 

Visitors:  

Linh Narum 

Erica Abram 

Linda Bailey 

 

Mr. Chris McCook called the zoom meeting to order @ 2:30 pm via. 

 

Mr. McCook introduced members and visitors.    Miss Kimberly Gibson and Mr. James Luppino were 

added to our school council for the 2020-2021 year.  

 

Report of the Principal 

COVID update:  Mr. McCook updated the members regarding COVID policies and practices in and around 

our school.  

 

Face to Face instruction: an update was given by Mr. McCook regarding face to face instruction and the 

policies to implement google class room instruction in the face to face class rooms. 

 

Clubs are being brought back in a COVID responsible way when they feel that it is possible to have a club 

while social distancing through zoom and other COVID safe manners. 

 
Distance Learning:   

Mr. McCook stated that distance learning is using the Odyssey program which is a program that our 

school has utilized for the past 6 years.   The gifted and AP platform for distance learning is through 

APEX. APEX is a new program for the school and there are still some technical issues that are being 

worked out to make sure it is running smoothly for all involved.  



There is a mandatory zoom session once a week for all distance learning students so that they can have 

face time with their teachers.   

We are looking to have an increased number of students back in the building for next semester.  

 

Old Business: 

Specific goals for last year with test scores cannot be measured due to COVID.   There was a 3% increase 

in Warner Robins High Schools graduation rate for the 2019-2020. School year.   

 

Open Questions: 

Question was asked regarding paper transfer from students to faculty. 

Specifically regarding beginning of the year paperwork. 

 

Answer:  Trying to use google classroom and Microsoft forms for electronic transfer of paperwork when 

it is reasonable to do so.   

Looking at providing more information to students and parents electronically. 

 

At this time we do have standards for when paper is received back from students both in the office and 

in classrooms.   A 24-48 hour time period has been established for not handling paper.  

 

No executive session was held 

 

Adjournment 

With no further business to come before the school council, the meeting was adjourned @ 3:05 pm.   

 

The next meeting of the Warner Robins High School, School Council will meet on 10.29.20 @ 2:30 pm via 

zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


